
 

 

                                                                    201 South Main, Suite 2300 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

 
April 17, 2013 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Docket No. 10-035-128 – Cool Keeper Program Malfunctioning Programmable 

Thermostat 
 
On December 22, 2010, Rocky Mountain Power (the “Company”) filed a letter with the 
Commission reporting a potential malfunction concern associated with the programmable 
thermostat offered to commercial and industrial customers through the Cool Keeper program. 
This matter was subsequently assigned Docket No. 10-035-128. In that filing the Company 
described the corrective action plan which had been developed by the thermostat manufacturer, 
White-Rogers, to mitigate the potential hazard caused by the malfunction. In a letter to the 
Commission dated September 15, 2011, the Company reported one customer with two 
thermostats had yet to confirm corrective action had been taken.  The Company received 
confirmation from our contractor that the customer was reached and the thermostats received 
corrective action on April 4, 2012. There is no additional action required.  
 
Please direct any inquires concerning this matter to Lisa Romney, Regulatory Projects Manager, 
at (801) 220-4425. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation and Government Affairs 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 


